28859

Founded by ELEANOR BUTLER SANDERS

## THE LEAGUE FOR POLITICAL EDUCATION

BOARD OF TRUSTEES (INCORPORATED)

\*ELGIN R. L. GOULD, President President City and Suburban Homes Co.

ROBERT G. MEAD, Treasurer
ROUNDS, Hatch, Dillingham and Debeyoles

MRS. ROBERT ABBE

MRS. HENRY A. ALEXANDER

WILLIAM H. BLISS

JOHN BATES CLARK
Professor in Columbia University

JOHN MARTIN
Member Board of Education
Miss Spence

ROBERT ERSKINE ELY
Secretary to the Director
CHRISTINE L. MUNGER

Cable Address Ciforum, New York

Telephone, Bryant 4897

147 West 48th Street, New York April 19,1916.

Hon. W. L. MacKenzie King, The Roxborough, Ottawa, Canada.

Dear Mr. King:-

The officers of the League for Political Education take pleasure in inviting you to do us the honor and service of addressing our League next season on some Saturday morning at eleven o'clock in Carnegie Hall between November and April.

As to subject, any theme growing out of your welfare work in your present position or any other in connection with your valuable work in Canada as Minister of Labor, would fit in admirably with our program.

Our League is just completing its twenty-second year and at our Saturday morning lectures in Carnegie Hall we have an audience of from fifteen hundred to twenty-five hundred persons, mainly women, and of a somewhat exceptionally representative and intelligent type.

Our lectures are usually fifty minutes in length with an opportunity for questions at the close. The accompanying pamphlet will give you some idea of those who have spoken for us in the past. You knew, I think, the late Dr. Gould who for eleven years up to the time of his death, was the chairman of our Board of Trustees.

Hoping very much that we may have the great pleasure and privilege of hearing you, I am,

Yours very truly,

Robert Erkine St

P. S. Would one of the following dates be likely to suit your convenience: Nov. 25, Dec. 2, Jan 13-27, Feb. 24, March 3. If you found it necessary to make any change in the autumn that could easily be done. Our preliminary program is to be issued about May 1. We should ask you to accept an honorarium for expenses.

W. L. Mackenzie King Papers

Volume 32